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DATE: September 23, 2025 

TO: Board of Education 

FROM: Board of Education 

SUBJECT: New School Build Motion – Southwest Latimer 

 

MOTION: 

 

Moved By: Trustee Fox 

Seconded By: Trustee Dickinson 

Whereas, the Langley School District No. 35 has now completed three modular structure additions to 

existing schools in the fast-growing areas of the School District, and  

Whereas, each of the three additions has come in on time and on budget, and 

Whereas, the construction timeline and construction cost from design to completion, has been 

significantly less than a conventional build model, and 

Whereas, the need for new school facilities in the fast-growing School District continues to be evident and 

a significant need, and the Ministry of Infrastructure has identified in legislation a need to expedite 

critically important building projects, 

Whereas, the Langley School District presently owns the property for the Southwest Latimer School site,  

Therefore, I move that the Board of School Trustees, with senior management in attendance, request a 

face to face meeting (this may be virtual) with Minister Ma, the Minister of Infrastructure, to present and 

advocate for a proposal to complete a pilot project, of a fully functional 555 student modular elementary 

school build, on the property designated as the Southwest Latimer School. 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 


